
 
HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 90A  

 
WILLES ROAD, LEAM TERRACE, LEAMINGTON SPA, WARWICKSHIRE  

 
PROPOSED ROAD HUMPS 

 
1. STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
A request has been received by Warwickshire County Council from one of its elected 
representatives proposing to make improvements to an existing Zebra Crossing. 
 
These improvements have been requested by residents through their local County 
Councillor and the Highways Section have agreed this request is reasonable. 
 
The Road Humps are to be added to the existing Zebra Crossing on Willes Road at 
its junction with Leam Terrace.  Its intention is to slow down the through traffic along 
Willes Road.   The Road Humps location is listed in Item 3.1 (i) below. 
 
The overall traffic calming effect is to increase safety for local residents and 
pedestrians and reduce the number of casualties in the immediate locale, currently 
standing at two over the last five years.  (It was 5 in 5 years in 2020) 
 
An identical proposal was advertised on 20 October 2020 however the Road Humps 
have not been installed due to the proximity of other roadworks carried out by 
Statutory Undertakers and also the Commonwealth Games. 
 
Due to the length of time that has elapsed since the advert, Warwickshire County 
Council is undertaking a new consultation in relation to the proposals.  
 
 
2.  SCHEDULE  
 
2.1.  EXISTING ORDER(S) TO BE VARIED/REVOKED 
 
 None 
 
3. PROPOSED ROAD HUMPS 
 
Willes Road, Leamington Spa (On existing Zebra Crossing) 
 
3.1      Max 75mm high, 4.2m wide x 5.5m long.  (2No required) 
 

(i) Willes Road – a total of two Humps required approximately 4m South 
East of its junction with Leam Terrace.  
 

 
This schedule should be read in conjunction with Plan No. TR11086 / 01 
 
Ends. 


